
 

Police Communiqué 

Additional Driving Test Centre at Argy Flacq 

Applicants for practical driving tests for motorcar are hereby informed that 

one additional Driving Test Centre will be operational at Argy Flacq as from the 08 

January 2020. 

 

2. As such, there will be in total three driving test centres namely: 

 

  (i) Line Barracks Driving Test Centre at Port-Louis; 

  (ii) Les Casernes Driving Test Centre at Curepipe; and  

  (iii) Argy Driving Test Centre at Flacq. 

 

3. Applicants who have already scheduled a practical driving test for motorcar at 

Port-Louis or Curepipe may reschedule their tests for Argy. 

 

4. Appointments for tests at Argy will be scheduled on a “First Come, First 

Served” basis, at all the three Driving Test Centres between 0900 hrs and 1430 hrs on 

weekdays and between 0900 hrs and 1100 hrs on Saturdays. 

 

5. However, for the time being appointments for practical driving tests for Line 

Barracks and Les Casernes Test Centres cannot be scheduled at Argy, Flacq. 

 

6. It is brought to the attention of the public that the prescribed driving test fee 

is Rs 500/ and payment, against receipt, is to be made only at the Police Cashier’s 

offices of the Driving Test Centres.  

  

 

 

 

07 January 2020                          Office of the Commissioner of Police 
               Police Headquarters 
               Line Barracks 
               Port Louis. 
 

 

              

       

 


